
John Thornson 
<docto je@aol.corn> 

02/22/2007 03:39 PM 

To boslwo@co.el-dorado.ca.us 

cc Kathy Prevost cHpkp@aol.corn>, Hal Erpenbeck 
chalerp@sbcglobal.net>, Tasha Boutselis 
<tashieb2002@yahoo.corn~ 

bcc 

Subject Bass Lake Road Detour Route 

Dear ~upervi sor Baumann, 

I am writing to you because our District 1 Supervisor, Rusty Dupray, 
has recused himself from the issue of where to place the detour while 
the southern part of Bass Lake Road is improved. As you are aware, 
that question is to come before the Board for a vote on this coming 
Tuesday 

We would like you to be aware that Bass Lake Action Committee is in 
favor of the shorter and more convenient Silver Dove Way detour. We 
are opposed to the longer and less convenient detour that would use 
Country Club Drive, Tierra del Dios, Morrison Road and Hollow Oak 
~ o a d  route. 

In addition, we believe that the Silver Dove route will better serve 
the needs of public safety, in that emergency vehicles will have less 
distance to traverse, and will have less congestion points that may 
slow their progress. 

Therefore we urge you and the other voting supervisors to select the 
Silver Dove Way detour route when the question again comes before the 
Board of Supervisors on Tuesday. 

The purpose of Bass Lake Action Committee is threefold: (1) to 
provide a voice for the community of Bass Lake in dealing with the 
County of El Dorado and other governmental and community agencies, 
(2) to ensure that the concerns of the community of Bass Lake 
regarding actions proposed by the County of El Dorado and other 
governmental and community agencies are addressed and that the 
proposed actions meet the community's needs, and (3) to keep the 
community of Bass Lake informed about community issues and related 
public meetings with respect to actions by the County of El Dorado 
and other governmental and community agencies. 

Thank you very much for your kind consideration. 

Sincerely, 

John E. Thomson, Ph.D., President 
Bass Lake Action Committee 
El Dorado Hills, California 
530-677-3039= 



"Hal Epenbeck" 
<halerp@sbcglobal.net> 

02/22/2007 05:20 PM 

To <bostwo@co.el-dorado.ca.us> 

CC 

bcc 

Subject Bass Lake Road Detour 

Dear Supervisor Baumann, 

Yesterday became aware of the two proposed routes for the detour needed to 
redo a portion of Bass Lake Road. I just came back from looking at where 
the two routes would go. I can not imagine what all of the Bass Lake Road 
traffic would be like on Country Club. I very much prefer the shorter, 
quicker, and safer Silver Dove route. When you make your decision on the 
route to be chosen please give your consideration to those of us who will 
need to use the detour at least twice a day. 

Hal Erpenbeck 
El Dorado Hills 



"Aaron \(Mindspring\)" To <bostwo@co.el-dorado.ca.us> 
caklinger@rnindspring.com> 

CC 
02/25/2007 09:33 PM 

bcc 

Subject Preferred Bass Lake Road Detour Option 

Dear Supervisor Baumann, 

I am writing to you in regard to the detour route selection for the D.R. Horton improvements to 
the southern section of Bass Lake Road. When deciding on the proper alternative, please consider 
the convenience and safety of residents that currently use Bass Lake Road. I believe that Detour 
Option 1 (Silver Dove) would create fewer frustrations for local residents and would be the safest 
alternative. 

Detour Option 4 (Momson Road) utilizes a portion of Country Club Drive that has terrible traffic 
backlogs now, without the increased traffic that Detour Option 4 would add. If you wish to see 
first hand how bad the current situation is, drive down Country Club Drive from Cambridge 
Road to Bass Lake Road at 7:30 any weekday morning Then imagine the situation after the 
additional traffic is re-routed down Country Club Drive with many of those traveling east on 
Country Club making a left hand turn, in front of traffic, onto Tierra De Dios Drive. I think that 
many drivers, after experiencing that mess, would decide that it would be better to travel Serrano 
Parkway to El Dorado Hills Blvd. and on to Highway 50 ramps there. The EDH Blvd./Highway 
50 area has its own problems without the increased traffic. 

Please choose Detour Option 1. D.R. Horton's preference for Detour Option 4 is based on their 
responsibility to their bottom line and their shareholders, as it should be. But our Board needs to 
look after us. 

Thanks for considering the input of concerned residents. 

Aaron Klinger 
Ph. (916) 799-7278 
aklinger@mindspring.com 



Frank J Sulzberger To bostwo@co.eldorado.ca.us 
chfsulzberger@sbcglobal.net 
> CC 

02/25/2007 05:07 PM bcc 

Subject Bass Lake Road Detour 

Helen Bauman 
Please don't make us drive on a two mile plus detour up Hollow Oak Road to Morrison Road and 
down Tierra De Dios Drive then down Country Club Drive to get to Highway 50. There is a 
great deal of traffic on Country Club plus the safety of school children at the Catholic School 
should be of great concern. The alltemative route known as the Siver Dove Way seems like a 
sensible detour. I live in Bridlewood Canyon off of Bass Lake Road. Thank You - Helene & 
Frank Sulzberger 


